
SANDWELL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 
The Borough Council of Sandwell (Black Country New Road, 
Wednesbury) (Temporary 30mph Speed Restriction) Order 2025 intends 
to temporarily prohibit vehicles from proceeding at a speed faster than 30mph 
along Black Country New Road between Steel Roundabout and 
Parkway Roundabout.  
 
The maximum duration is 18 months but the work nesessitating the speed 
restriction is expected to be completed by 28/02/2025 effective from 
09/02/2025.  
 
Purpose - to facilitate the introduction of a temporary 30mph speed 
restriction, required following the flooding of Steel Roundabout pedestrian 
underpass and subsequent damage to a pump as a support measure to a 
temporary pelican crossing.  
 
For more information contact Simon Chadwick of Sandwell MBC: 
simon_chadwick@sandwell.gov.uk   
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